## THE MARTHA'S VINEYARD COMMISSION

DOX 1447
OAK BLUFFS
MASSACHUSETTS
02557
617-693-3453

54

June 30, 1976

Mr. Peter O. Bettencourt
Executive Secretary to the Edgartown
Board of Selectmen
Edgartown Town Hall
Edgartown, Massachusetts 02539

Dear Peter:

At last Thursday night's Commission meeting the Commission voted the following regarding the Tellurian permit application:

"An application by Mrs. Louise Sweet has been referred to the Martha's Vineyard Commission as a Development of Regional Impact under the criteria covering a commercial structure to be used as a plant and gift store within 500 feet of mean high water of the Edgartown Harbor. The Commission believes that in this case the store under consideration is within the business district of the town and the proposed use is similar to the previous use of the building and the change is without any regional impact. Therefore no action is required under the present Development of Regional Impact policies of the Commission. The application is returned to the Town for action as it deems proper."

Therefore this permit is not a Development of Regional Impact and the Town can act on it without further action by the Martha's Vineyard Commission.

Sincerely,

ر معلومی شد دسیروس از مهر معلومی

Robert Komives
Executive Director

rk/rws